June 17, 2007

For Immediate Release

A public Open House is being held to update the community on the development of a long-term management plan for the1,700-acre Ueland Tree Farm. The meeting will be held on Saturday, June 23 from 1 to 3 PM at the Parametrix, Inc. office located at 4660 Kitsap Way in Bremerton. 

Ueland Tree Farm is located just west of Kitsap Lake and is bordered by the City of Bremerton’s watershed lands to the South and West, Washington State Department of Natural Resources and the Mountaineers Foundation to the North and Port Blakely to the East.

Ueland Tree Farm occupies about 20 percent of the Chico Creek watershed, which supports Kitsap County’s largest salmon run. The current use of the tree farm is to provide raw material in the form of logs and other timber-related products, as well as mineral resources (gravel and hard rock).  The tree farm is also heavily used by the public for a variety of informal recreation activities including hunting, gathering, walking and mountain biking.

"Our intention is to develop a long-term management strategy that is socially and environmentally responsible while providing a competitive financial rate of return” said Craig Ueland, who along with his wife are the principal owners of Ueland Tree Farm. 

To achieve this outcome, Ueland Tree Farm is first analyzing important ecological and societal functions in the Chico Creek watershed and the role the Tree Farm plays in protecting and enhancing these functions.  The results of this analysis will be used to manage the property in a way that recognizes the importance of critical ecological features and, to the extent practical, ensures the public continues to have access to the property and the local community continues to have access to a supply of raw materials (timber, brush, minerals and Christmas trees) and the accompanying jobs. 

Since last April’s public meeting we have been working on access options,  a conservation plan,  wetland study and location, and a rough design of the location of the quarry and gravel mines.  “The June 23rd meeting is intended to inform the public on our progress to date, solicit input, discuss next steps and maintain an open dialog as we develop and implement the long-term management plan”, said Ueland.  

Highlights of the preliminary long-term management plan include:

· Finalizing a Conservation Plan and associated easements, which would protect steep slopes, riparian areas along Chico Creek and Dickerson Creek, and the bogs and wetlands that are scattered throughout the property.

· Exploring opportunities to expand the public’s ability to enjoy recreational access to the property. 

· Limiting management activities to 7:30am to 5:00pm, with no regular hauling on weekends or holidays. This will continue to allow the public access to the forest roads at night and on weekends. 

· Maintaining the majority of the property as a working forest. 

· Identifying several areas of gravel and hard rock that could be mined and reclaimed without impacting the overall ecology of the site. 

Please visit the Ueland Tree Farm web site at  uelandtreefarm.com

MEDIA CONTACT:  Craig Ueland, daytime phone 206-915-2794. 

Web site – uelandtreefarm.com

